UNIVERSITY OF OREGON
EUGENE AND PORTLAND

OFFICE OF THE VICE-PRESIDENT 814 OREGON BUILDING PORTLAND

August 15, 1935

Mrs. Gertrude Bass Warner Hotel Continental Cambridge, Massachusetts

Dear Mrs. Warner:

I am glad you received a letter from Nakajima-San. We enjoyed her very much. She is now with the Japanese students who came for the conference. In this way she is getting to see the entire Pacific coast before she returns to school this fall. She is stopping with friends in Berkeley for a few days before her return.

Those who have seen her here like her very much and I feel sure that she will be very interested in her work. I wish you could have seen her at the University when she arrived. She jumped up and down and clapped her hands and said, "This is my University". You would have thought she was returning from a long absence. I have never seen a girl so affected as she was.

I certainly hope that our venture with her will be a success. Mrs. Macduff will make arrangements for her living. I have talked with Barbara about the possibility of sororities being interested and she was hopeful that we might do something in that regard after the girl arrived on the campus. I certainly think it is a thing for us to bear in mind.

With kindest regards, I remain

Very cordially yours,

Bwd Brown Barker

Burt Brown Barker

BBB:PS

Mrs. Certrude Rass Warner

Dear Mrs. Warner:

much. She is new with the Japanese students who came for the conference. returns to school this fall. She is stopping with friends in Berkeley

the University when she arrived. She jumped up and down and clapped her hands and said, "This is my University". You would have thought she was returning from a long absence. I have never seen a girl so affected as .asw enta

I certainly hope that our venture with her will be a success. Mrs. Maddul certainly think it is a thing for us to beer in mind.